
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
MANHASSET PARK DISTRICT 

SPECIAL BUDGET MEETING SEPTEMBER 3, 2020 
 

Meeting 20-17 Special Budget 

A special budget meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Manhasset Park District (MPD) 

convened via virtual meeting, open to the public, hosted by ZOOM at 5:00 P.M. Thursday, 

September 3, 2020. On Call were Commissioners Mark S. Sauvigne, David Paterson and 

Kenneth Weigand. In addition, Paul Pepper, MPD Legal Consul, Hilary Grossman, Town of 

North Hempstead Employee to oversee budget hearing, and Amanda Niewender, Recording 

Secretary were also present. 

Motion was made by Kenneth Weigand, Chairman, to open the Public Hearing, motion 

seconded by Commissioner Sauvigne and all voted “aye.” 

Commissioner Weigand asked if any members of the Board wished to be heard. 

Commissioner Sauvigne stated the Commissioners have reviewed and discussed the 

budget and have no more questions 

Commissioner Weigand asked if any members of the public wished to be heard. There 

were no questions. 

There was a discussion about how COVID impacted the current years budget and the 

proposed budget. The MPD will be using appropriated funds for next years budget, and 

they anticipate a decrease in revenue, due to NYC closures, and people working from 

home rather than commuting into NYC. 

It was further discuss the MPD is waiting for the final Nassau County Tax calculations to 

fine tune the budget. This calculation will only make a slight variation of numbers, and if 

needed an amendment will be made.  

With no further questions, David Paterson, Secretary made a motion to approve the 

proposed budget. 

The following resolution was proposed: 
WHEREAS, the Manhasset Park District has prepared a proposed budget for the fiscal 

year January 1, 2021 through December 31, 2021 and, 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners have published a Public Notice of this hearing 

in the Manhasset Press and received acknowledgment of the notice, and, 

WHEREAS, the Board of Commissioners have answered any public comment 

concerning the proposed budget, at the Public Hearing which was closed on September 

4, 2020, 



THEN THEREFORE, it is resolved, that the Board of Commissioners hereby approve 

the proposed budget as submitted and directs that the budget be forwarded to the Town 

of North Hempstead for appropriate action. 

On a voice vote, this resolution was unanimously approved. 

Motion was made by Kenneth Weigand, Chair to close the meeting, seconded by Commissioner 

Mark Sauvigne, and all voted “aye.”    

Meeting adjourned at 5:23 P.M.  



 

Subscribed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the ___ of September 2020 
 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Kenneth Weigand 
Chair 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Endorsed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the ___ of September 2020 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

Mark Sauvigne 
Treasurer 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Endorsed in Manhasset, New York 
 On the ___ of September 2020 
 
 
 
 
By: _________________________ 

David Paterson 
Secretary 

 


